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THIS EXECUTIVE SESSION WAS HELD IN HYBRID FORM (Council members and visitors in 

Chambers and all others REMOTELY VIA ZOOM  

 

Minutes of the Executive Session held October 11, 2021 at 7:16 P.M.  Present in 

Council Chambers were Mr. Wachholz, Mr. Cowger, Mr. Nahorn, Mr. Heberling, Mr. 

Van Treuren, Mr. Janik, Mr. Dembinski, Mayor Costilow, Safety/Service Director 

Jeffreys, and Council President Wasilk.  Law Director Pecora, Treasurer Ramsey, 

Auditor Pittak and Assistant Law Director Ward were present via Zoom. 

 

The Executive Session was requested by Mayor Costilow to discuss personnel issues 

which is allowed per Ohio Revised Code 121.22 (g)(1).   

 

He spoke to an employee and their request for retirement.  He will provide all 

the information in an Agenda Request to be presented later this week and asked 

for this to be discussed at Monday’s meeting. (10/18/21)    

 

He provided background information and thanked the Mr. Pecora and the Law 

Department and Safety/Service Director for all their help.   

 

Mrs. Wasilk closed the meeting at 7:28 p. m.  

 

 

Olga Sivinski 

Clerk of Council 
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